
                 

CENT SALEñ8 OCTOBER 
Our next fundraiser is our Cent Sale to be held at East 

Bundaberg Sports Club, 21 Eastgate St, East Bundaberg.  
Doors open 11.30am for a 1pm start.  Cost is $3.00 and 

includes afternoon tea.   
Bookings MUST  be made by ringing the East Bundaberg 
Sports club on 4151 3133. Enquiries to Lyn 0448597646 

or Jeanette 0411559096.  
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PRACTICE NIGHTS:  

Thursday 6pm  
 

MEETINGS: 2nd Tuesday of 
the month  

VENUE: Bundaberg & District 
Family Centre (Old Show-

grounds).  Entry via Kensington 
St. gate.  

PLAYOUTS:  First Sunday of 
the month.  

33rd Annual Bundy Easter 
Round up  is  coming!!! 

Planning is well under way for our 
Festival in 2017.  As always, we re-
quire helpers for the event, to be 
held on Easter Weekend, Friday 
14th to Sunday 16th April inclusive.  
If you are able to help in any way, 
please contact Sandy on 4152 4349 

or Jeanette on 0411 559 056. 

Remember that songwriters closes 
earlier than the other sections and 
please ensure your chord charts are 

correct for the band .     

REMINDER -  NO PLAYOUT IN OCTOBER   
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2016 Munna Creek Country Music Festival 

13th , 14th, 15th, 16th October 2016  

at the Munna Creek Hall 

Entry to the grounds via Blowers Road on the Bauple -  Woolooga Road 
Bring your camping gear and head to Munna Creek for a Country Music Muster you will 

never forget!  

Bush camping, NO POWER.                 Bring your own drinking water  

(Water Truck Available for shower water only)  

BBQ Wednesday night and meals from Thursday. 

NO BAR - all BYO Alcohol 

Soft drinks & water on sale at all times.  

Come and enjoy Quality traditional country musicians, plenty of larrikins reciting poetry and 

stories of the Australian way of life in a way only a true Aussie can.  This is sure to brighten 

your year and entertain you from morning to night.  

The large area the Munna Creek Hall sits on is only three hours north of Brisbane. 

Entertainment coordinator and performer, Lex Kunst, has once 

again secured some of the best traditional Australian country and 

country rock artists to perform as headline acts.   

PRICES 

Single = $75 (all inclusive) 

Per Couple = $150 (all inclusive) 

Weekend Pass = $50 (not including camping) 

Daily Pass = $20 per person per day 

Night Shows = $15 per person per night 

 

THERE IS NO ATM ON SITE 

 

 

 

 

 

NAME  WHEN  CONTACT EMAIL/WEBSITE  

Caboolture  

Festival Launch,   

Caboolture Country 

Markets Main Oval  

25 September  

8amñ3pm 

FREE !   

James Blundell  

Tracy & The Big D  

 

https://m.facebook.co

m/CabooltureRiverCoun

tryMusicFestival/  

Eureka Country Mu-

sic Fundraising Con-

cert  

22 October  

12.30pm 

Heather  

0427 972 789  

QCWA Hall, Wharf St,  

Maryborough  

ACMA Wide Bay  15th October  

6.30pm 

Heather  

0427 972 789  

Senior Citizens Hall,  

Alice St,  

Maryborough  

Bundaberg Poets  

Society  
8 October  John or Sandy 

Lees 

 

4151 4631 

 UPCOMING FESTIVALS  and EVENTS 2016 

 

 

RAFFLE RESULTSð

SEPTEMBER PLAYOUT 

1ST -  DEB COOK 
2ND  -  CHRIS MARIAN 
3RD  -   LLOYD APPO 



 Hi folks,  

Well itõs spring time 

again and hopefully the 

end of the flu season. 

This season almost all of 

us including myself have 

had our turn, I hope eve-

ryone is well again and 

we can get our get up 

and go back, 

We had our Monthly 
meeting last Tuesday and 
ran over the events of 
the last few months. We 
have had good practice 
sessions during this peri-
od and the last playout 
was a good one despite 
having dates clash with 
other events including 
our friends at Cool Coun-
try. So our visitor num-
bers were down  but all 
who attended had a 
great time.  

We have most of the 

festival expenses for 

Easter 2017 all taken 

care of, with ground 

costs, trophies paid for, 

catering arranged spon-

sors lined up and every-

thing else on track. The 

advertising for the 33 rd  

Festival will probably 

start in earnest around 

November.  

Some of our members 

went down to the Gympie 

Muster, the most suc-

cessful would have to be 

Phoebe Jay who was 

equal first in the Junior 

section of the talent 

quest and will as a result, 

sing on the main stage at 

the Tamworth festival. 

Congratulations and it 

just shows the dedica-

tion pays off.  

We have a Sausage siz-

zle at Bunnings on Sun-

day the 27 th  this will 

help to put some funds 

back into the coffers 

which have taken a bit 

of a hit due to purchas-

es of new equipment and 

festival costs etc. We 

will be adopting some 

fund raising ideas 

raised at the monthly 

meeting because rising 

costs are slowly eating 

away at our capital and 

we have to meet this 

by raising funds so if 

members can contrib-

ute with items that 

can be raffled as food 

hampers etc it will be 

appreciated contact 

Lyn Bacon please. 

We have been  
approached to take 
part in some upcoming 
events as a music pro-
vider. The entertain-
ment officers will ad-
vise when the details 
have been worked out. 
Well thatõs about all 
for now, keep healthy 
and keep it country.  

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 
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Lawry Bucholz        

President,  
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              A VERY HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THE FOLLOWING MEMBERS IN  
OCTOBER 2016 

Jenny Fruend   3rd    Wendy Eckart  5th   Susie Sloan  6th 

Hannah Zylstra 8th   Ian Games 10th   Keely Sliwka  9th   Marie Collins 11th 

Marie Taylor  11th   Dale Neill  12th  Lionel Rasmussenn  12th  Ebony Treagus  13th 

Bill Riches 15th   Barry Bishop 17th   Meagan Webster 19th  Colleen Bucholz 23rd 

Don Bruce 23rd   Fiona Foster Griffith 27th  Sharon Munro 28th   Steve Lynch 29th 

PRESIDENT LAWRY BUCHOLZ 4157 4351  

VICE PRESIDENT  JOAN HARGREAVES  4152 2562  

SECRETARY SANDRA BRYANT  4152 4349  

ASSIST. SECRETARY  SUE EVANS 0447 273 591  

TREASURER JEANETTE BUCHOLZ  0411 559 096  

ASSIST.  TREASURER  JOAN HARGREAVES  4152 2562  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR  SUE EVANS 0447 273 591  

ENTERTAINMENT   

OFFICERS 

ASSISTANT  

LAWRY BUCHOLZ 

ROD BRYANT 

IAN GORDON  

0411 559 096  

4152 4349  

0422 191 251 

FESTIVAL CO -

ORDINATORS  

SANDRA BRYANT  

ROD BRYANT 

4152 4349  

0400 524 343  

SOUND TECHNI-

CIANS  

ROD BRYANT 

IAN GORDON  

4152 4349  

0422 191 251 

CATERING COORDINATOR  JEANETTE BUCHOLZ  0411 559 096  

FUNDRAISER:  

ASSISTANT  

SONYA EHLERS 

LLOYD APPO 

0428 453 318  

CHORD CHART CO-

ORDINATOR  

IAN GORDON  0422 191 251 

PROPERTY OFFICERS LAWRY BUCHOLZ 

ROD BRYANT 

0411 559 096  

4152 4349  

Office Bearers for 2015/2016  

 

Phil & Chris Coad  2nd    Robyn & Al Morcus  5th 

Brad & Renata Zylstra  10th   Domenic & Margaret Formica  11th 

Paula & Kane Gray  11th    Hugh & Judy Church 16th  Barry & Gwen Bishop  26th  

WELCOME TO NEW 

MEMBERS  

  

Jean Webster  

Norma Buchanan  
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CHORD 

CHARTS  

Remember to 

print your chord 

charts in double 

spacing and high-

light your chords 

with yellow high-

lighter.  Use Arial 

14 BOLD 

 

 

 


